Subject:  Important source of funds for a Basic Income

Dear ……….

Both the Universal Basic Income (UBI) and the National Dividend advocate a payment to every citizen to provide adequate purchasing power to consumers.

Where they differ centres on the important method of funding.

The Dividend is planned to be funded from new credit money free of debt, where the UBI is designed to be funded from taxation and in my view would be unsustainable.

As technology (robots) takes the place of more and more workers, there will be less tax gathered from workers.   So the tax burden would then fall more heavily on the employers.    Business attempting to remain viable, would need to increase prices on their goods to cover for the extra tax and so the consumer benefit from receiving the basic income payment, would soon be lost.  Any expansion in the use of robots would increase the tax burden on manufacturing even further; eventually to the stage where the business would close its doors.  Any increase in the GST to fund the payment would have the exact same impact because of the price rises.

Funding the National Dividend with new credit, will provide the only sustainable benefit.  It would be like a ‘bonus’ payment designed to fill the gap between prices and distributed purchasing power which is generated in every production cycle. 

Yours etc 

 

